THE EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME AUGUST 4, 2019
LITURGICAL SCHEDULE PARISH REPORT
Saturday — August 3 Deposit week: July 22 -July 28 (04)
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions Parish SUPPOrt ...t $4,618.00
4:30 pm Richard Wortiska Offertory Collection.......... ccccevueennns $1,170.85
Sunday - August 4 Votive Candles .......ueecmeerreiveenncrensenns $60.25
7:30 am People of Corpus Christi Technology & Capital......... cccccvvverrevrennne $00.00
10:30 am Mary Ann Logerquist DONALIONS ... cerressrr s seraenas $1,245.00
Monday — August 5 Perpet. Care/Garden....... ceevcvirrenn $10.00
*5:05 pm Elaine LaLuzerne TOTAL DEPOSIT ... issirsensins $7,104.10
Tuesday — August 6 Budgeted Expenses for the Week..................510,419.96
*5:05 pm No Mass Weekly Shortage {$3315.86)
Wednesday — August 7 $CRIP REPORT
*8:20 am People of Corpus Christi 07/22-07/28/2019 Sales: $2,714.92 Profit: $105.92
Thursday — August 8 Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
;5105 pm No Mass Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.
Friday — August 9
*8:20 am Kay Bartz PARISH NEWS

Saturday — August 10
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Michael DeDecker
Sunday — August 11
7:30 am Emil & Mary Fisher
10:30 am People of Corpus Christi

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: 18th Sunday In Ordinary Time
Sunday Ecclesiastes 1:2;2:21-23, Psalm 090:3-4,5-§,12-13,14817,
Colossians 3:1-5,9-11, Luke 12:13-21
Monday Numbers 11:48-15, Psalm 81:12-13,14-15,16-17, Matthew
14:13-21
Tuesday Daniel 7:9-10,13-14, Psaflm 97:1-2,5-6,9, Luke 9:28B-36
Wednesday Numbers 13:1-2,25, 14:1,26A-29A,34-35, Psalm 106:6-
7AB,13-14,21-22 23, Matthew 15:21-28
Thursday Numbers 20:1-13, Psalm 95:1-2,6-7,8-9, Matthew 16:13-23
Friday Deuteronomy 4:22-40, Psalm 77:12-13,14-15,16&21, Matthew
16:24-28
Saturday 2Corinthians 9:6-10, Psalm 112:1-2,5-6,7-8,9, John 12:24-26

~Taken from the “Waeekly Guide for Daily Prayes” on the Creighton University's Online
web site: hipe/fwew cralgbtern sdu Collsborat vaMiniagry /oating himl - Used with permission.

RADIO

Check out These Radio Stations
Tune into Relevant Radio at 1050AM or go online. Don't
forget to check out the Patrick Madrid Show too.
Radio Maria is the largest Christian radio station. Tune in

at 91.3FM,
Wedding Bann |

-
Robert Roloff and Gloria Guelzow ("’fg;

Wedding Date: August 24th i ] :]

Seminarian Collection: Kickoff Weekend Aug.3 & 4
A spiritual family needs spiritual fathers. That is why the
Annual Seminarian Collection: Hope for the Future, Help
them Today is so important. By now you most likely
received a letter from Bishop Ricken requesting your help
in supporting our local seminarians. Please return your
generous contribution to this collection, using the pledge
card and return envelope you received in the mail. A gift
of $25, 5100, $250, $500 or more will help our
seminarians move forward in their work of becoming
missionary disciples. Every gift makes a difference. Our
seminarians are our Hope for the Future, Let us Help
them Today!l As a Diocese, we anticipate costs of
$1,000,000 this year for tuition, room and board, health
insurance, support of the Office of Vocations and the
work of Fr. Mark Mleziva and Fr. Adam Bradley. Friends
and followers of Jesus support one another! To make
your gift today, visit www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give.

Thank You to the
Knights of Columbus #2478
Thank you to the Knights of
Columbus #2478 for the donation-a
chalice and paten for Corpus Christi
Parish has been purchased with the
donation. Blessings!

All Parish Committee Members

All parish committee members are invited and urged to
attend the Pastoral Council meeting scheduled for August
6 _at 6pm in_the parish center. Fr. Ryan will be in
attendance and would like to meet each of you along
with learning more about the respective parish
committees. Please keep Tuesday August 6 at 6pm open
for this very informative meeting.
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

It's Not Too Late to Join the Fun! s A
What: Vacation Bible School starts
this Mon. Aug. 5™- Fri. Aug. 9™
Time: 8:00 am-Noon
Where: St. Joseph Faith Formation Center.
Cost is $20.00. You may register at the door!

SS Peter & Paul Fish Boil
You are invited to attend SS Peter &
Paul’s annual fish boil Sunday (Aug.
4). Polka Mass at 9:30am followed
by all the fun. All you can eat fish
; A8 boil. Serving 11-2pm. Adults $13.00
and 56 00 ch|ldren 10 & under. Children 4 & under free.
Also serving sloppy joe and hot dog plates (5$6.00
adult;$3.00 child). See the bulletin insert for more
information including the flea market
Faith Weavers
How are the words of our Lord,
written so long ago, relevant for
us today you ask? You are 3
invited to this discussion group, Tuesdays, 10:00 am at St.
Joseph Faith Formation Center to break open the Word
and discuss ways to “weave” these life giving words into
our everyday lives. Please Note! The Thursday group at
SS Peter & Paul will be taking a summer break!
Everyone is welcome to join the Tuesday group.
Thank You!
Thank you to everyone who donated ice cream pails and
larger containers for our kitchen! We are well stocked
now, thanks to your generosity!
Bulletin Ad Advertisers

Thank you to all who advertise with us! Check out the
back of this bulletin and let the business know where you
saw their ad! We are still in need of advertisers too!
Sir Speedy: Looking for someone to print some signs?
Give them a call to help design and print them. 743-7370
Havegard: Don’t forget to feed the birds! Stop by their
outlet to stock up. Located on Hwy 42-57 in St. Bay.

Edge and Life Teen
Middle & Hl_g'_h School Religious Education

and Youth Ministry
Hil *Jumping up and down, waving to
get your attention!!! *We're going to
see you on Wednesday night, right?
6pm at St. loseph? You know, the
mission trip thank you dinner? Please attend! All are
invited. We serve you a FREE spaghetti dinner along with
hamemade desserts.
Check out the insert to read more about the dinner.
Parents of incoming seniors (class of 2020): did you
receive a parent email a few weeks ago regarding
Confirmation 20207 If not, please email Sarah at
stgavin25@gmail.com so she can get you on the list.
Confirmation entrance interviews have begun, so all
incoming seniors need to get in touch with Sarah ASAP.
Don’t worry if you didn’t receive the email; just get in
touch with Sarah and we’ll get you on the right track.
Class of 2019: pretty soon many of you will be off to
college or the workforce. We want to send you off in
style! Piease check your mailbox, an invite was sent out. If
you didn’t receive one the date is August 14™ at 6pm.
Contact Sarah for more information!
If your son/daughter is planning on attending the
overnight lock-in in Appleton on August 9" Sarah needs
to know no later than Wednesday! Email her or call her to
get your san/daughter signed up! The Badger Sports Park
Overnight event is for Middle School and High School
Youth. This is 7 amazing hours of go-karts, laser-tag, mini-
golf, batting cages, video arcade and more.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Give to Those in Need
In our Gospel this weekend we
hear how we need to not be
greedy. We need to be generous-
kind-and-loving. We need to -
share with our neighbors-our brothers and sisters. Please
consider a donation of food items for our main entrance
food bin. These items are donated to the local food
pantries. Thank youl
Marian Pilgrimage

Still time to sign up for the pilgrimage to The Rudolph
Grotto Gardens, Mary of the Angels Chapel & the Shrine
of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Rudolph and LaCrosse,
Wisconsin! Join us on Wednesday-Thursday, September
11-12, 2019. The cost of $249.00 covers tours,
transportation, lodging, all meals & cruise. Tours and
lodging questions, call Sara Buscher, 818-0845.
Registration questions, call Penny Biwer at 743-2062.
Registration forms are available in the main church
entrance brochure rack and in the parish office.




You're Invited!

2019 Mission Trip Thank You Dinner

All are invited. Especially you.

Some of you were able to support us financially.
Let us thank you in person.

Some of you prayed for us. Let us thank you in person.

Some of you might not know a single person who attended one of the
mission trips. Come to the dinner anyway.

High schoolers went to St. Louis
Middle schoolers went to Shawano

Come find out why these trips are so powerful.

“I wish you could require all teens to attend at least one
mission trip. As soon as you attend one, your life changes.
You realize that a group of teens can change the world—on
the trip and in their hometown. Prom was great. Graduation

was great. Sports were great. But, nothing, and I mean

nothing compares to mission trips.”

-Young man from the class of 2019

We know you're busy. We know you have a lot going on. We promise
you this will be 100% worth your time.

Wednesday, August 7",
épm
St. Joseph Social Hall

FREE Spaghetti dinner



Need a Great Hot Meal?
LOAVES & FISHES
Community Meal
Friday Evenings
Year ‘round - Usually 1st, 3rd and 4th

Who: All ages are welcome
What: Family Style Dinner
Time: Serving at 5:30 - last seating at 6:30.

Where: Northeastern Wisconsin Technical College
229 North 14th Avenue, Sturgeon Bay
Cost: Free

Sponsored by the community, local churches,
businesses and individuals. There are no
government funds used for the Loaves & Fishes
community meal program.

Need more information: Call 920-493-5318

July 19, 26
July 5 - No Meal

August 2, 16, 23
September 6, 20, 27
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Youth provide service to community
through ‘Love Begins Here’

BY BOB ZYSKOWSNI | FOR THE COMPASS

SHAWANO — Tucked intoa
semi-rural section of the City
of Shawano, John and Betty
Kadlec's home comes with a
view of woodlands and prairie
that fox and deer run across.

And grass. Lots of grass.

On a summery Monday, John,
79, never moved from a seat
on his patic as a team of young
people fram the "Love Begins
Here™ program repainted a
picnic table and their chaperone,
Marny Clark, wheeled around
the property on a green and
gold John Deere, mowing that
expanse of grass. “l loved that
John Deere,” Kadlec recalled.

For some 40 years before
retiring, Kadiec was the nurs-
ing home administrator of the
Shawano Convalescent Center
- now named Manor Care —
and happy to do his own lawn
mowing. Now, he quipped, “I'm
too smart for that!”

“The outside work and the
inside work is too much for us,”
axplained his wife, Betty, a
retired registered nurse. “I'd like
to have gotten to the weeds in

Shawano homeowner John Kadlec watches as youth in the
“Love Begins Here” summer youth service program refinish
his picnic table. Working, from left, are Claire Murphy and

Addison Conrad, both from St. Nicholas Parish, Freedom, and

Eva Passel from De Pere.

the flower bed there, but | just
ctan't keep up with it.”

Lending a hand at the Kadlec
home and at sites across the
Shawano/Clintonville area were
some 40 teens, mostly middle-
schoolers, as part of Love
Begins Here, the three-year-old
summer youth service ministry
of the Green Bay Diocese.

Laove Begins Here challenges
middle school and high school

youth to three days of prayer
and service, This summer, 270
teens accepted the challenge to
become Love Begins Here mis-
sionaries, spreading from bases
at five different parish sites to
help senior citizens and others
by doing whatever jobs they
might need around their homes.

Our full story appears in the
July 19 issue,

BOB ZYSYOWSKI | FOR T COMPASS

Dear Brothers and §ihstérs,

The fruit of Pentecost, the
powerful outpouring of the Spirit
of God upon the first Christian
community, was that many
people felk their heart pierced by
the Good News — the kerygma
— of salvation in Christ, and they
freely adhered to him, converting,
receiving baptism in his name and
in turn, welcoming the gift of the
Holy Spirit,

About 3,000 people joined that
fraternity which is the habitat of
believers and is the ecclesial leav-
en for the work of evangelization,
The warmth of the faith of these
brothers and sisters in Christ
makes their lives the landscape
of God’s work which, through
the Apaostles, is manifested
with miracle and signs, What is
extraordinary becomes ordinary,
and everyday life becomes the
site of the manifestation of kiving
Christ.

+ Pope Francis,
June 26, 2019

Biking for Babies kicks off northern four af shrine

BY JEFF KUROWSHK) | THE COMPASS

CHAMPION — In 10 years, Biking for Babies
has grown from the humble beginning of two
guys who cycled across the state of llinois

to four national teams in visible bright yellow
jerseys that “cover the pavement in prayer,”
explained Nikki Biese, executive director. The
mission of the apostolate is to raise awareness

and support for centers that help women in
Cnisis pregnancies.
Biese spoke at the northem route kickoff
avent an July 7 at the Natfonal Shrine of
Our Lady of Good Help. In 2011, Kevin Biese,
Nikki's husband, became the first cyclist from
northeast Wisconsin to join Biking for Babies.
On July 8, a group of northern missionaries
departed from Green Bay for St. Louis, where

on July 13, they met up with three other Biking
for Babies teams at the “Celebration of Life.”
Eleven team members — eight cyclists and
three support crew — formed the northern
team, including six frem northeast Wisconsin
and two athers with ties to the area as stu-
dents at St. Norbert College in De Pere.

Our full story appears in the July 19 issue,
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Surrendering life into God’s hands

Dear braothers and sisters in Christ:

n my last column on discipleship (The
ECumpass, June 7), | touched on the truth

that Jesus is standing patiently at the door
of our hearts, waiting for each of us to let him
in. And although Jesus will
never force his way into our
lives, the sooner we invite
him in, the saoner our lives
will be better.
8 AsYousee, thekeytoa

i fulfilled and happy life is to

surrender your life into the
hands of God who is deeply

BISHOP'S in love with you, Surrender
CORNER to God and he will do all
T things for you.

B!Shop Dovid After | say these words
Ricken

to many people, the most
common response is, “l am
not worthy. | have done some really bad things
in my life, Yes, } have confessed them, but
God simply cannot love me after what | have
done.”

This response is a total lie. It is because we
ara sinners that we need God, that we need
his help. He loves each one of us, no matter
what we have done, no matter how grievous
our offenses against him and others have
been. He still loves you and died on the cross
to express that love. His arms stretched on the
cross during the crucifixion show how much
he loves you.

People also resist the idea of surrendering to
God because it means giving up control. In our
cufture that places such a great emphasis on
individualism and self-reliance, the idea of sur-
rendering control to someone else, even God,
can feel very unsettling.

So many of us have been going through fife,
carving our own path, and trying to piece it all
together in the midst of trials and struggles.
But | have ta ask, how's that working out for
you? If you're anything like me, I'm guessing
that going through life on your own is not
warking out so well,

But it seems that some people have to try
everything once themselves, They pay little at-
tention to the wisdom of others who may have
traveled those roads before them, While experi-
ence is important, you do not have to keep ex-
periencing evil in order for you to be convinced
of its devastating effects on your life and on the
lives of others. Save yourself a lot of trouble,
confusion and brokennass by simply tuming to
your love, savior and best friend, Jesus,

When you do, you will begin to recognize that
life is not about following your own will and
satisfying your every desire. Life is about living
from the source of all life, God himself. In many
ways, your life and my life are on loan to us, to
be used for the sake of the glory of God. We do
best when our lives are connected strongly to
our creator and to the Son of God, Jesus,

The entire column appears in our July 19 issue,

Parish SAPS __

SUBMITIER PHOTO | FOR THE COMPASS
Young girls from around the Diocese of Green Bay enjoy an outdoor activity under-
neath a parachute this summer during a youth camp experience at Camp Tekakwitha
near Shawano. Summer camps were scheduled through Aug. 9 at Camp Tekakwitha,
an outdoor ministry of the Green Bay Diocese.
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5t. John Bosco Schaol is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring
4K-8 Catholic environment where God’s gifts are nurtured and where faith is put into action,

St. John Bosco
Catholic School

Volume 8, Issue 2
August 2019

From the Principal

It Does Take a Community

Thirteen years ago, St. John Bosco
was born as a result of three
Catholic schools merging; Corpus
Christi, St. Joseph and St. Peter and
Paul. The belief of those leaders
was one of sustainable and vibrant
engagement in Catholic education.
As parishioners, you believe our
students are important and know
that they will one day be active
members of the community. You
also believe that our teachers and
staff are working to teach our
students the importance of being
Christ-centered disciples, active
learners, responsible citizens and
effective communicators.

Although Thank You seems like itis
not enough, we are blessed to have
you in such an important role in the
success of our school. Your
financial support and/or donations
throughout the school year have
ensured that we have profitable
events. We honestly cannot be a
thriving, vital school without your
support and belief in our students,
our teachers and staff, and in
Catholic education.

Heartfelt appreciation is extended
to all of you who help to make St.
John Bosco School successful. You
make it possible for the young
people in our community to build
their faith and create memories
that will last their lifetimes. Thank
you for continuing to support St.
John Bosco School. Support
provided through; tuition
assistance to our families, Econo

receipts and Box Top donations,
volunteering in our classrooms,
financial support thru Annual
School Fund Drive, attendance at
our Gala of Giving, purchasing wish
list items through Amazon, and
more.

I invite you to come and visit our
schoo! sometime during the year
and see our students engaged in
learning  about their faith,
academics and their community.

Let me close by thanking you in
advance for your continued active
engagement in our school. We are
grateful, as we should be, we can’t
do it alone. It takes all of us,
teachers, priests, deacons, Board of
Trustees, laity, parents, and
children to be the complete Body of
Christ. I'm excited to see what the
Holy Spirit has in store for us as we
enter this new year. | hope you are
as well, and | look forward to our
continued relationship.

With a grateful heart,

Mrs. Dassler

Welcome Fr. Ryan Krueger

St. John Bosco School welcomes Fr.
Ryan Krueger! Beginning July 1%, Fr,
Ryan Krueger became the pastor of
Corpus Christi and Holy Name of
Mary parishes! We are excited for
our staff, students and families to
meet Fr. Ryan!

The first day of school at St. John
Bosco is Wednesday, August 28. We
are so excited for ,
the new school
year to begin!
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Open House and Sneak Peek

St. John Bosco will
be having an Open
House and Sneak
Peek on Monday,
August 26. :
Students in grades open ho4
4K & 6-8 can stop in any time from
3:00am-4:00pm to meet teachers,
drop off supplies, and stop in the
office to hand in forms and pick up
the school handbook. Students in
grades K-5 will need to schedule a 30-
minute appointment time to take
care of the above items and also
complete a reading assessment with
their teachers. Parents need to call
the school office beginning August 12
to schedule an appointment time.

Request for Veterans’ Names

Since 2015, our students have been
sending appreciation
veterans for Veterans
Day. We are again
requesting that if any of
our parishioners havea %

family member who is a

veteran, and wouldn’t mind receiving
a letter from our students, please
contact our school office with their
names and addresses. We
appreciate your help with this
community outreach project.

Stay Informed about St. John Bosco

School Website — The website includes
current news and a calendar of events
for the current month.
https://iohnboscoschool.or,

Facebook — Dozens of photos from
school activities fill St. John Bosco’s
Facebook page. Anyone can access it
from our website.

Take a loock at the testimonials from
past graduates.

letters to




Spirit Wear Available Online

It is time to order your SJB apparel!
Support SIB by ordering apparel
online from FLS Banners. Please visit
our website and click on Spirit Wear,
There is a variety of items available.
Orders are due by September 8.
Call Gretel at 743-3353 if you have
questions.

Save Box Tops and Econo Foods Receipts

Please save your Box Tops for
Education and Econo Foods receipts.
Every little bit does add up to extra
money for our school. Thank you!

Tuition Sponsorship Envelopes

Last month we attached a Tuition
Sponsorship Envelope to the parish
connection. There still is time to
donate to this worthy cause. Helping
provide a Catholic education to
families who cannot afford it is a
wonderful gift!

Cleaning Position Available

St. John Bosco is looking for a
cleaning person. Responsible for
cleaning and maintaining school
building, including  classrooms,
hallways, bathrooms and offices.
Applicant should be an independent,
motivated, hard-working individual
that takes pride in their work.
Previous cleaning experience is
preferred, but not required. Position
is 20 hours per week with flexible
hours. Position to start immediately.
Interested applicants should submit a
cover letter and resume via email to

vickie.dassler@johnboscoschool.org

or by mail to:

Mrs. Dassler

St. John Bosco Catholic School
730 W. Maple Street
Sturgeon Bay, W1 54235

Annual School Fund Kicks Off Soon

SIB will be kicking off its annual
school fund drive soon. Look for the
mailing around Labor Day!

S]B Parish Connection

The Class of S [
2020 is busy F _

with the P*=
5
final push of | ‘:

fundraising

for their
eighth-grade class trip next spring.
-
Y a4 have
. £ bagged
groceries
at Econo
Foods,

and parents and students painted fire
hydrants for Sturgeon Bay Utilities on
July 22,

Feeling generous? St. John Bosco
School has the following items on
their wish list.....

Copy paper (540 per case)

6 microphones for school play ($350
each)

Laminating Film Rol} {$130 each)

If interested in purchasing an item

from the wish list, please contact the
school office at {920) 743-4144.

The 2019-2020 St. lohn Bosco’s
Board of Trustees Members are:

Jim Stawicki
Greg Holub
Kristen Jeanquart
Tara DePrey
Ellen Binard
Greg Stephan
Father Ryan Krueger
Father Boh Stegmann

Vickie Dassler

A/ N4

PLTW - Gateway

Middle
exploration, a time when students

school is a time of
are figuring out what they're
passionate about today and how that
relates to who theyll become
tomorrow. During this transitional

time. PLTW Gateway's 10 units (for
middle school} empower students to
lead their own discovery. Continuing
her own education this summer, Mrs.
Fritsch was at MSOE (Milwaukee
School of Engineering) for additional
Fag] training in

creating apps.
Following the

computer
coding  which
the  students
learned this
past year, the
8" graders will

recognize
computer science as a means to
computationally analyze and develop
solutions to authentic problems
through mobile app development. An
exciting addition to the PLTW
curriculum.

e e ——

R R

5iB Golf Quting

St. John Bosco is getting ready for
their 6th Annual St. John Bosco Golf
Quting at Horseshoe Bay Golf Club
this Monday, August 5.



